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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of communication No. UA CHN 23/2018 sent on 

30 November 2018 by the Working Group on Arbitrary Detention, the Special Rapporteur 

on the situation of human rights in the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea and the 

Special Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or 

punishment, of the United Nations Human Rights Council. The Chinese Government 

wishes to make the following reply:  

 People from the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea who illegally cross the 

border and come to China for economic reasons are not refugees. They use illegal channels 

to come to China, violate Chinese law and undermine order for entry and departure at the 

Chinese border. In dealing with this question, China upholds a position of principle 

combining its domestic law, international law and humanitarian considerations. 

    






